
`:. C=H
•=.         ```

_C]FULC_LE
#11   of   1983
March   25th

MONI
MARCH    28

12:00  noon   -2:00  pin  -Director  of  Library  Search   -CC233
CC  Theatre   -6:00  pin  -12:00  midnight   -Senior  Recital
12:10  pin  -I:00  pin  -Photography   Club   -Admiralty   Room
CC   214   -2:00   pin  -4:00   pin  -Ad  Hoe  Curri6ulum  -Task   Force   Mtg.
Inter.   Christian  Fellowship   -T16F-12:00  noon  -1:00  pin
Alpha  Kappa  Psi   Meeting   -12:00  noon   -1:00  pin   -N125
ROTC   Ranger   Club   -12:00   noon   -1:00   pin   -G145

President/VPs   -9:00   am

VPAA/Deans   -i:00   pin

MARCH   29

4:00   pin   -5:30   pin   -A449
SSGPS   Dean   Search   Committee

"Crossroads:     Decisions   for  the  Eighties"   -Part   11
Cable   TV,    14   or  25   -   8:30  'pm  -Dr.    Lawrence   Dobrin
ODU  -   ''New   and  Old  Directions   in   Criminal  Justice"WEDI

MARCH    30
1:00   pin   -2:30   pin   -A449   -LGNS   Dean   Search   Committee

"Crossroads:     Decisions   for  the  Eighties"  -Part   11
Cable   TV,14   or  25   -9:30   am  -Dr.    Lawrence   Dobrin
ODU  -   ''New   and  Old  Directions   in   Criminal  Justice"

MARCH   31

FEI.
APRIL   I

3:00   -lilt   Clue   -Faculty   Lounge

§ATI
APRIL   2 P.ublished rieekly.by the
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Academic Affairs
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OFFICIAL   ANNOUNCERENTS

Academic  Or anization

On  Friday,   March  18,   1983,   the   President   approved  the  following  names   and  departmental
alignments  for  the  two  new  schools  that  were  authorized  by  the  Board  of  Visitors  at
its  neeting  of  February  24,   1983:

SCHOOL   0F   LETTERS   AND  NATURAL   SCIENCE,   which   is   comprised  of
departments  of  Basic  Studies,   Biology  and  Environmental  Science,
Chemistry,   Computer  Science,   English,   Mathematics,   Modern  and  Clas-
sical  Languages   and  Literatures,   Philosophy  and  Religious  Studies,
and  Physics.

SCHOOL   OF   SOCIAL   SCIENCE   AND   PROFESSIONAL   STUDIES,   which   is
comprised  of  the  departments  of  Education,   Fine  and  Performing
Arts,  History,   Leisure  Studies  and  Physical  Education,  Military
Science,   Political  Science  and  Govemmental  Administration,   Psychol-
ogy,   and  Sociology  and  Social  Work.

The  new  organization,   which  replaces  the  present  School  of  Liberal  Arts,   Sciences,   and
Education,   becomes  effective  July  1,   1983.

--  Vice  President  for  Academic  Affairs
*****

Deans'   Search

The  President  has  authorized  the  initiation  of  searches  for  the  positions  of  Dean  of
the  School  of  Letters   and  Natural  Science  and  Dean  of  the  School  of  Social  Science  and
Professional  Studies.     To  this  end,   the  following  advisory  seaLrch  committees  have  been
appointed:

For  Dean  of  the  School  of  Letters   and  Natural  Science:

Alice  F.   Randall,   Associate  Professor  of  Basic  Studies
T.   Edward  Weiss,   Assistant  Professor  of  Biology  a  Environmental

Science
C.   Ken  Chang,   Associate  Professor  of  Chemistry
David  E.   Game,   Instructor  in  Computer  Science
A.   Jane  Chahoers,   Associate  Professor  of  English
John  J.   Avioli,  Associate  Professor  of  Mathematics
D.   Doris  Reppen,   Associate  Professor  of  Modern  8  Classical

Languages   a  Literatures
George  A.   Teschner,   Associate  Professor  of  Philosophy  a  Religious

Studies
A.   M.   Buoncristiani,   Professor  of  Physics

For  Dean  of  the  School  of  Social  Science   a  Professional  Studies

Linda  T.   Homback,   Assistant  Professor  of  Education
David  F.   Alexick,   Associate  Professor  of  Fine   a  Performing  Arts
Mario  D.   Mazzarella,   Associate  Professor  of  History
Mary  Lu  Royall,   Assistant  Professor  of  Leisure  Studies   a  Physical

Education
Gary  T.   Gault,   Assistant  Professor  of  Military  Science
C.   Harvey  Williams,   Associate  Professor  of  Political  Science  a

Government al  Administration
Anthony  T.   Tseng,   Associate  Professor  of  Psychology
Ruth   L.   Kemodle,   Associate  Professor  of  Sociology  a  Social  Work



E
The  committees  will  convene  for  the  first  time  during  the  week  of  Mar:h  28,   1983.
It  is  intended  that  the  search  process  will  be  complete  by  the  end  of  May  and  that
final  action  on  the  appointment  of  the  new  deans  will  occur  at  the  June  meeting  of
the  Board  of  Visitors.

--  Vice  President  for  Academic  Affairs
*****

Notice  to  E ees   Covered  b

The  State  currently  deducts  5%  from  your  semi-monthly  gross  pay,  which  is  taxed,   as
your  contribution  to  your  VSRS  coverage.     Effective  October  1,   1983,   the  State  will
no  longer  deduct  that  5%  of  your  gross  pay,  but  will  contribute  for  you  a  like  amount
because  the  General  Assembly  provided  funds  in  the  Appropriations  Act  for  1983-84  that
will  allow  the  State  to  pay  the  5%  mehoer  contribution  to  the  VSRS.     Therefore,  your
paycheck  will  reflect  an  increase  by  5%  of  the  gross  pay  you  had  been  contributing
for  VSRS.

In   1980,   the  General  Assembly  created  a  retirement  system  applical]1e  to  members  with
no  VSRS  service  credit  prior  to  April  1,   1980.     That  retirement  system  placed  a  "cap"
on  the  amount  of  retirement  benefits   a  member  may  receive  and  also  created  differ-
ences  in  the  way  contributions   are  handled  for  those  members  when  the  employer  elects
to  pay  those  contributions  for its members.

For  State  employees  with  no  VSRS  service  credit  prior  to  April   1,   1980,  the  employer-
paid  nenber  contributions  will  be  credited  to  the  member's   account.     For  those  State
exployees  with  VSRS  service  credit  prior  to  April   1,   1980,   the  employer-paid  contri-
butions  will  be  credited  to  the  State's  employer  account.     The  effect  of  this  is
that  a  mehoer  with  no  service  credit  prior  to  April  1,1980,   may  withdraw  those  em-
ployer-paid  member  contributions  if  he  terminates  eniployment.     The  member  with  VSRS
service  credit  prior  to  April  I,   1980,  will  not  be  al]1e  to  withdraw  those  contribu-
t ions .

If  a  member  remains  in  State  service  until  retirement,   it  will  make  no  difference  to
which  account  the  contributions  have  been  credited  and  the  crediting  of  those  con-
tributions  will  not  decrease  his  benefit.

Members  with  no  service   credit  prior  to  April   1,   1980,   will  have  the  employer-paid
melhoer  contributions   added  to  their  creditable  compensation  at  retirement  and  those
contributions  will  reflect  in  the  average  final  compensation  used  to  calculate  their
retirement  benefit.

--  Director  of  Personnel
*****

New  Catalogue

The   1983-84  CNC  Catalog,   due  to  be  delivered  no  later  than  April   1,  will  be  sent  to
all  faculty  as  soon  as  it  is   available.     Since  many  faculty  mehoers  will  be  advising
currently  enrolled  students,   the  following  may  be  helpful.

Distribution  of  the  College  Catalog  is   limited  to  currently  enrolled  CNC  students
and  to  those  who  have  formally  applied  for  admission  to  the  College.     These  measures
have  been  taken  because  of  increased printing  and  mailing  costs.     Currently  enrolled
students  may  pick  lap  the   catalog  in  the  Office  of  Admissions,  between  April  4  and
May   13,    1983.

--   Bob  Laverriere
Associate  Director  of  Admissions
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Menu  for  March   28-A

NEWS    G   GENERAL   INFORMATION

ril   1,   1983

Mom.        Qui che
Boiled  Potatoes
Green  Beans

Tues.     Chopped  Sirloin  w/Onions
a  Gravy

Mashed  Potatoes
Com

Wed.        Las agna
Garlic  Bread
Salad

Fabulous  Offer  to   Chlc  Students

Thurs.   Turkey  a  Dressing
Butter  Beans

$2.15          Fri.        Spaghetti  w/Meat  sauce
Garlic  Bread
Apple.  Crunch

$2 .15 Clam  Chowder

$2.15

$2 .15

. 85/bowl

$2 .15
--  Manager,   Food  Service

*****

and  Faculty  from  Tour  America

For  all  bike  enthusiasts  Tour  America  Peninsula  Chairman  who  has   four  CNC  graduate
children  and  one  currently  enrolled  here  offers  faculty  and  students  a  chance  to  be
part  of  world  class  road  race  on  April   8.     He  needs  marshals  for  the  first  leg  of
the  three  day  race  which  runs   from  Virginia  Beach  to  Williansburg.     There  are  two
time  frames  involved.     The   first  is  the  Southside  course  to  be  run  in  the  morning.
This   commitment  would  be   from  9  am  when  marshals   are  picked  up  by   a  van  at  CNC  and
after  marshaling,   returned  to  the  Caxpus   at   a.pproximately  i  pin.     The  second  time
frame  is   for  the  Peninsllla  side  of  the  race.     Marshals  on   this  schedule  will  be  in
place  at   approximately  12  noon  until  2:45  pin.     They  must  provide  their  own  transpor-
tation.     Choose  either  time  frame.     For  these  efforts  each  marshal  will  receive  a
handsome  international  world  class  bike  racing  jacket.     Participants  must  be  over
the  age  of  18.     Please  announce  this  opportunity  to  your  classes.     For  more  informa-
tion   contact   Betty  Helm,   7260.

--   Paula  Delo
Director,   Public  Relations

COMMITTEE    INFORMATION    G   FACULTY   BUSINESS

Curricululn  Committee  Minutes   -   March 17,    1983

Present:      Professors  Hammer   (Chair),   R.   Hubbard,   V.   Maniyar,   J.   Jenkins,   L.   01son,
C.   Mathews,   Students   Baker  and  Shires,   and  Dean  Durel   (ex  officio)

1.     March   10,   1983  minutes  were   approved.

2.     Dr.   Guthrie   and  Dr.   Woodley  presented  a  new  course  proposal,   Modern  Language  302,
"Diction  in  Foreign  Language   for  Music  Students."    After  lengthy  discussion  the
committee  passed  a  motion   (Jenkins,   second  Baker)   to  defer  a  motion  on  passage
until  pre-requisites  are  specified  and  for  further  information  on  music  program,
i.e.   use  of  this   course  as   an  UL  elective  in  humanities   (out  of  department).

3.     A  proposal  by  the  Military  Science  Department  for  increase  in  credit  for  all
Military  Science   courses   (from  2-1-1  to  3-2-I)   was   forvarded  by  Dean  Durel  and
briefly  discussed.     The  Military  Science  Department  will  be  requested  to  meet
with  the  comrittee  after  Spring  Break  to  discuss  this  further.

4.     Following  discussion  of  the  Pass/Fail  option,   the  committee  noted  need  for  further
clarification.     This  will  be  presented  at  the  next  meeting.

5.     Dr.   Hammer  noted  the   filling  agenda,   adding  the  reminder  that   recent  faculty  rec-
ommendations   addressing  the  duties  of  this   committee  regarding  "periodic  curricu-
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